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Your request for information dated May 24, 2018- Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your email of 24 May 2018 requesting the following information from the NHS Pay Review Body in the Office of Manpower Economics regarding the impact of Brexit.

1. Any reports, documents or Power Point presentations the NHS Pay Review Body has produced regarding the potential impact of Brexit.
2. Copies of any correspondence that the NHS Pay Review Body has had with either the Department of Health, the Treasury or BIS regarding the potential impact of Brexit.

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ('the Act'), you have the right to: 
· know whether we hold the information you require;
· be provided with that information (subject to any exemptions under the Act which may apply).

Please see our reply below: 

The NHS Pay Review Body has not produced any specific reports, documents or presentations on the potential impact of Brexit. Also the Review Body has not received any specific correspondence from the Department of Health, HM Treasury or BEIS on Brexit.
The 2017 NHSPRB Report made several references to the impact of the EU referendum – the document is searchable and available at the link below
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/national-health-service-pay-review-body-30th-report-2017

The parties to the Review Body process also submit evidence which has made reference to the impact of Brexit - copies are available on their websites (for a list of parties see Appendix D of the 2017 Report, page 156). The NHSPRB expects to submit its 2018 report to the Governments later in June 2018.

Appeals Procedure
If you are unhappy with the way the Office of Manpower Economics has handled your request you may ask for an internal review. You should contact me at the Office of Manpower Economics if you wish to complain.
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

            Information Commissioner’s Office 
            Wycliffe House 
            Water Lane
            Wilmslow
            Cheshire
       

Yours sincerely,
[image: ]
Rashmi Panigrahi
FOI Officer
Office of Manpower Economics
Fleetbank House
2-6 Salisbury Square
London EC4 8JX
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